## **Blowing Rock Parks & Recreation**

## Memo

To: Mayor JB Lawrence & Town Council

cc: Ed Evans

From: Parks & Recreation Director Jennifer Brown

Date: February 6, 2017

Re: Shriner's Parade – June 3, 2017

The Shriners will be in Blowing Rock the weekend of June 2<sup>nd</sup> - 4<sup>th</sup> for their annual Spring/Summer ceremonial. They are requesting to hold their parade on Saturday, June 3, 2017 at 2:00 p.m. They will use the same line up and parade route that is used for the 4<sup>th</sup> of July and Christmas Parades.

Their letter of request is attached and they will coordinate the parade with Parks & Recreation and the Blowing Rock Police Department.



February 4, 2017

Mrs. Jennifer Brown Director – Parks and Recreation Town of Blowing Rock 145 Park Avenue P. O. Box 47 Blowing Rock, N. C. 28605

Subject: Request for Parade Permit for 2:00 P.M. Saturday June 3, 2017

Dear Mrs. Brown:

We certainly appreciate the excellent assistance that you and your fine colleagues at the Town of Blowing Rock have provided us in the past. We are also very grateful for the fine friendly reception we have received from the citizens of your great town during our past meetings there. On the weekend of June 3, 2017 several hundreds of our members and families will be returning to Blowing Rock for our spring/summer ceremonial. We would like to have our entertaining parade in downtown Blowing Rock as we have in the past. We anticipate that the parade will last approximately forty five minutes. We would appreciate the Town of Blowing Rock granting us a parade permit for Saturday June 3, 2017 at 2;00 P.M. If you have any questions regarding our request please contact me at cell phone number 336-977-9122. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Mike Neaves

Potentate/ Chief Executive Officer

**Oasis Shriners**